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City meeting: Sludge compactor needed, council told 
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PLEASE SEND A GIFT SUBSCRIPTION TO THE FOLLOWING ADDRESS

PLEASE START A NEW SUBSCRIPTION FOR ME

PLEASE ADD TO THE FOLLOWING SUBSCRIPTION

NAME: ___________________________________

ADDRESS: __________________________________

CITY: _____________________________________

STATE: ________________     ZIP: ______________

GIFT SUBSCRIPTION FROM _______________________

MY CHECK FOR  $_________________ IS ENCLOSED

NORTON, PHILLIPS, GRAHAM, DECATUR & FURNAS COUNTIES:
1 Year—$60.00 • 6 Months—$32.00 • 3 Months—$18.00

ELSEWHERE IN KANSAS AND NEBRASKA:
1 Year—$70.00 • 6 Months—$37.00 • Student (9 Mo.)—$52.50

Less than 6 months would be $15.00 per month
ELSEWHERE IN UNITED STATES:

1 Year—$76.00 • 6 Months—$42.00 • Student (9 Mo.)—$57.00
Less than 6 months would be $15.00 per month

TAX IS INCLUDED IN ALL PRICES

Give A Gift That The Whole Family
Can Enjoy All Year Long

Stop by the Telegram Office and Let Us Help You
Get Your Gift Subscription Delivered Right Away!!

Get Christmas Cash, FREE Phones and 
FREE Service from Nex-Tech Wireless!

MOTOROLA KRZR
• Camera phone
• Music player
• Bluetooth enabled
• Expandable memory
   up to 1 GB

FREE!SWITCH TODAY AND RECEIVE A

per phone activated

ACTIVATION
FREE! 2 MONTHS SERVICE

FREE!

Oh! Christmas
FREE!

Oh! Christmas

Norton
117 North Norton

785-877-4135
Toll Free: 877-550-7872

6 Col X 6 inches

We’re open until 
7:00 p.m. the fi rst 

three Thursdays in 
December!

*With quali� ed rate plan and 2 year service agreement. Certain restrictions apply. See stores for details. Free service includes monthly access fee only. Taxes, features, surcharges and overages are the customer’s responsibility. Nex-Tech Wireless is eligible to receive support from the Federal Universal Service Fund in designated areas. As a 
result, Nex-Tech Wireless must meet reasonable requests for service in these areas. Questions or complaints concerning service issues may be directed to the Kansas Corporation Commission O�  ce of Public A� airs and Consumer Protection by calling 1-800-662-0027.
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Friday after Thanksgiving.
There are problems with the lift 

station at the sewer plant, said Mr. 
Lawson, which will be addressed 
soon, and the city is going to have 
to purchase a sludge compactor. 
Right now, the city hauls out 100 
gallons of wet sludge, which can 
be turned into six gallons of dry 
sludge with the compactor. 

Councilman Ron Briery wanted 
to know if rates would be in-
creased again. Mr. Lawson said 
they will eventually go up, but not 
right now. 

Councilman Jeff Otter asked if 
the sewer plant is already set up for 
a compactor, or would there need 

to be construction. Mr. Lawson 
said the building is already set 
up for it.

Councilman Briery said he has 
been very unhappy with Miller 
and Associates and the work they 
have done. 

He wanted it known that he 
voted “no” for everything to do 
with that firm.

“I’m unhappy with the whole 
situation,” he said.

Mr. Lawson continued his re-
port with letting the council know 
that bidding for Phase II of the 
sewer plant will probably start in 
late winter, and construction will 
start in late spring of 2009.

Mr. Lawson said the city’s water 
is now in compliance and is in fact 

exceeding state specifications.
“I noticed there wasn’t any 

film on my coffee these past 
few weeks,” said Mayor David 
Corns.

Councilwoman Kim Snyder 
reminded the council there is a 
Parks Committee meeting on Dec. 
1 at 5:30 p.m. 

The meeting will be held to 
discuss changing the Norton 
Speedway track from a one-half 
mile to a three-eighths mile.

Councilman Briery set a Fi-
nance Committee meeting for 
Dec. 15 at 5 p.m, and said he has 
had residents come to him with 
concerns over the Ag Valley el-
evator, which seems to be leaning 
over, about to fall. Mr. Lawson 

said it will be taken down within 
the next few weeks.

Councilman Briery said he has 
also received dog complaints. 
Someone in Norton owns four 
dogs, even though the city limit 
is two. Mr. Briery said he thought 
the owners took two dogs out of 
the house the last time the animal 
control officer checked on them, 
and has since brought them back. 
Mr. Lawson said he would talk to 
the animal control officer about 
the issue.

Councilwoman Donna Foley 
said the city’s trash truck is still 
out for repairs because harvest 
trucks are taking priority over 
everything else.

Councilwoman Foley said yard 

waste is still being picked up and 
will continue to be picked up until 
there is no longer a need for it, 
there are still a few free recycling 
cans available for the public, the 
drainage problem on Graves Street 
is being taken care of, and that she 
attended a meeting with Norton 
City/County Economic Develop-
ment in which they discussed a 
documentary being filmed in the 
area about small town U.S.A.

Councilman Kuhn said the city 
has received two reimbursement 
checks from the rendering plant, 
whose truck spilled rendering 
onto the highway, and set a Public 
Safety Committee meeting for 
Dec. 8 at 5:30 p.m.

The city council approved a ce-

real malt beverage license for the 
Stonehouse Restaurant, owned 
by Siobhan and Lee Hanes in 
Norton.

City Clerk Darla Ellis said the 
city has started budget billing on a 
trial basis to make sure there aren’t 
any “bugs.” She said the last 12 
months of a property’s utility bill 
is divided by 11 to cover increases 
in usage, and that people have al-
ready signed up for the service.

“Our staff does an exceptional 
job,” said Mayor Corns. “We’re 
real lucky to have the people we 
do.”

The council paid bills and with 
no other business brought before 
the board, the meeting was ad-
journed.

and Miller, and the Teacher In-
dividual Development Plans as 
presented.

Superintendent Griffith said 
that he could have a cell phone for 
each classroom for approximately 
$90 per month. The board asked 
about the possibility of notifying 
classrooms through the teacher’s 
laptop computers. Superintendent 
Griffith said he will check into that 
possibility.

Monica Wilson and the senior 
class are proposing a class trip 
to Denver. The board asked that 
they present a plan.  This item was 

tabled until the plan is presented.
Superintendent Griffith re-

ported that the Almena School 
District had received $5000 from 
the Hansen Foundation to pur-
chase new playground equipment 
at the Long Island facility, and 
that  he is looking into other grant 
possibilities. 

He asked that the 7 percent 
stipend be paid to him for being 
awarded this grant, which the 
board approved.

Bids for the individual roofs 
were available for review. The 
board asked Superintendent Grif-
fith to determine the cost per 

square foot for these repairs.  
Superintendent Griffith read 

Northern Valley Elementary Prin-
cipal Robertson’s report on recent 
and upcoming events for the el-
ementary and middle schools and 
reported on recent and upcoming 
events for the high school. He 
also shared thank-you notes from 
the families of Elliott Conard and 
Amanda Turman.

The school was asked to keep 
in mind that the first Monday of 
each month is city council meet-
ing night and would appreciate 
the school trying not to schedule 
activities for that night.

School board: Denver trip eyed

Kansas ranks 42nd in ‘Protecting Kids from Tobacco’ 
WASHINGTON, D.C. — Ten 

years after the November 1998 
state tobacco settlement, Kansas 
ranks 42nd in the nation in fund-
ing programs to protect kids from 
tobacco, according to a national 
report released this week by a 
coalition of public health orga-
nizations.

Kansas currently spends $2 mil-
lion a year on tobacco prevention 
programs, which is 6.2 percent of 
the $32.1 million recommended 
by the U.S. Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC).

Other key findings for Kansas 
include:

• The tobacco companies spend 
more than $106 million a year on 
marketing in Kansas. This is more 
than 53 times what the state spends 
on tobacco prevention.

• Kansas this year will collect 
$180 million from the tobacco 
settlement and tobacco taxes, but 
will spend barely 1 percent of it on 
tobacco prevention.

The annual report on states’ 
funding of tobacco prevention pro-
grams, titled “A Decade of Broken 
Promises,” was released by the 
Campaign for Tobacco-Free Kids, 
American Heart Association, 
American Cancer Society Cancer 
Action Network, American Lung 
Association and the Robert Wood 
Johnson Foundation.

“Kansas is one of the most dis-
appointing states when it comes to 
funding programs to protect kids 
from tobacco,” said Matthew L. 

Myers, President of the Campaign 
for Tobacco-Free Kids.  

“On this 10th anniversary of 
the tobacco settlement, we call on 
Kansas leaders to raise the state 
cigarette tax and use some of the 
new revenue to increase funding 
for tobacco prevention. Tobacco 
prevention is a smart investment 
that reduces smoking, saves lives 
and saves money by reducing 
tobacco-related health care costs,” 
he said.

Kansas’ current cigarette tax 
of 79 cents per pack is 33rd in the 
nation and well below the national 
average of $1.19 per pack. Scien-
tific studies have found that in-
creasing cigarette prices is one of 
the most effective ways to prevent 
kids from smoking and encourage 
smokers to quit.

On Nov. 23, 1998, 46 states 
settled their lawsuits against the 
nation’s major tobacco companies 
to recover tobacco-related health 
care costs, joining four states 
(Mississippi, Texas, Florida and 
Minnesota) that had reached ear-
lier settlements. These settlements 
require the tobacco companies 
to make annual payments to the 
states in perpetuity, with total pay-
ments estimated at $246 billion 
over the first 25 years. The states 
also collect billions of dollars each 
year in tobacco taxes.

The new report finds that most 
states have broken their promise 
to use a significant portion of their 
tobacco money to fund programs 

to prevent kids from smoking and 
help smokers quit.

According to the report, the 
states in the last 10 years have 
received $203.5 billion in revenue 
from the tobacco settlement and 
tobacco taxes. But they have spent 
only 3.2 percent of this tobacco 
money — $6.5 billion — on to-
bacco prevention and cessation 
programs.

Other findings of the report 
include:

• In the current year, no state 
is funding tobacco prevention 
at CDC-recommended levels, 
and only nine states fund their 
programs at even half of the CDC 
recommendation.

• 41 states and the District of Co-
lumbia are funding tobacco pre-
vention programs at less than half 
the CDC-recommended amount. 
These include 27 states that are 
providing less than a quarter of the 
recommended funding.

• Total funding for state tobacco 
prevention programs this year, 
$718.1 million, amounts to less 
than three percent of the $24.6 bil-
lion the states will collect from the 
tobacco settlement and tobacco 
taxes. It would take just 15 percent 
of this tobacco revenue to fund 
tobacco prevention programs in 
every state at CDC-recommended 
levels.

The report warns that the nation 
faces two immediate challenges 
in the fight against tobacco use: 
complacency and looming state 

budget shortfalls. First, while 
the nation has made significant 
progress over the past decade in 
reducing smoking, progress has 
slowed and further progress is at 
risk without aggressive efforts at 
all levels of government. 

Second, the states are expected 
to face budget shortfalls in the 
coming year as a result of the weak 
economy. The last time the states 
faced significant budget shortfalls, 
they cut funding for tobacco pre-
vention programs by 28 percent 
between 2002 and 2005. The 

cutbacks are a major reason why 
smoking declines subsequently 
stalled, and states should not make 
the same mistake again.

The report found that there 
is more evidence than ever that 
tobacco prevention programs 
work to reduce smoking, save 
lives and save money by reducing 
tobacco-related health care costs. 
Washington State, which has 
been a national leader in funding 
tobacco prevention, has reduced 
smoking by 60 percent among 
sixth graders and by 43 percent 

among 12th graders since the late 
1990s. A recent study found that 
California’s tobacco control pro-
gram saved $86 billion in health 
care costs in its first 15 years, 
compared to $1.8 billion spent on 
the program, for a return on invest-
ment of nearly 50:1.

In Kansas, 20.6 percent of high 
school students smoke, and 3,300 
more kids become regular smok-
ers every year. Each year, tobacco 
claims 3,900 lives and costs the 
state $927 million in health care 
bills.
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